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Dear Paul 

Sure spectrum licences: recommendation to make technology neutral 

I am writing to you on behalf of the Jersey Competition Regulatory Authority (the Authority) to 

recommend Ofcom modify certain spectrum licences held by Sure (Jersey) Limited (Sure) to remove 

certain technology designations and enable the use of latest 5G technology as well as Active 

Antenna Systems (AAS).  

These licences are: 

Licence number Uplink (base receive) Downlink (base transmit) 

   

0289124 890.0 – 900.0 935.0 – 945.0 

0289125 1750.0 – 1770.0 1845.0 – 1865.0 

1915.0 – 1920.0 

The Authority has published an information note on its website explaining its recent decision to 

recommend Ofcom make a similar change to spectrum licences held by another locally licenced 

telecoms provider (JT). 1 The information note also explained that the Authority would accept future 

 
1 JCRA: Case T-094 Response to request to make spectrum licences technology neutral to enable deployment 
of newer technologies including 5G Information note – see here for more information. 



 

 

requests from any other local licenced telecoms providers for substantially similar changes. We have 

received such a request from Sure. 

I trust this provides enough information for Ofcom to proceed with making the requested spectrum 

licence changes. If you do require any further details or clarification do not hesitate to contact me.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

Tim Ringsdore 

Chief Executive Officer 

 

Copy: M. Barthee, Regulatory Manager, Sure, C. Durnell, Director of Legal and Regulatory Affairs, Sure 

Published on the JCRA website 


